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The season is now in full swing. No excuses – the woods and hills await.
 
 

CLUB NEWS
 
First and foremost we would like to welcome some new members to the club. Ronan Quinn is from Dun Laoghaire and orienteered as a junior a few years ago. We also welcome Deidre and Paul Fitzgerald from Bray who are new to the sport. Look forward to meeting you all at future events.
We also have a couple of club members on the move. Paul Mahon is off on his travels to the Far East and beyond for "six months, six years, whatever".  Odette Keane has also moved and is now living and working in Belfast. Paul can be contacted by email at Pmahon1968@hotmail.com 
The Leinster Orienteering Council have pretty much set the Leinster fixtures for this season. We are down for the following events
16/9/2001          Mullaghmeen     Leinster Champs                               [Thankfully completed!]

18/11/2001        Djouce                   Leinster League 4 (standard)

11/12/2001        Killakee                Night Series 3

3/3/2002             Mullaghmeen     Leinster League 11 (standard)

7/4/2002             Killakee                Local Event

Rogaine will no doubt follow next summer. The Leinster (Irish) Championships are now done and dusted (see below). We will need an organiser, planner and controller for the remaining events. Get your name in early because there are a limited number of jobs available....
The club Championships took place at Castletimon on Saturday 4th August. Organiser Paul Mahon reports in his own inimitable style as follows “Congratulations to our new Club Champion Geraldine O'Riordan. After only joining the club during last year, Ger has sure picked up the idea of this game. The patient tutoring of Nina Phillips in particular paid rich dividends recently in Castletimon near Brittas Bay. A tricky competition with two courses available caught out even Irish internationals on route choice and control punching but in the end Ger's long, long, l.... legs led to her reaping the reward of this coveted Championship Title. Club chairman Fachtna Healy in Jack White’s Pub made the presentation and this was a prelude to a great evening's entertainment courtesy of Dessie and Karen Shorten in their nearby establishment. Many thanks to all, including the non-club members in need of something to do on a Saturday afternoon who turned up.”
A few words of appreciation to club members who took the time and trouble in organising events since last issue. Nina Phillips and Fachtna Healy planned/organised the Setanta Wicklow Rogaine over the summer so thanks to them and those who helped before, on the day, and after the event. Also a big thank you to Brian Power (organiser), Dave Weston (planner) and Brian Bell of GEN (controller) for the work they put in on the recent Leinster Championships at Mullaghmeen.  A lot of people are needed to give of their time and labour in the preparation and running of a championship event, from map production, to prizes, to taking and seeding entries, to getting to grips with the electronic punching system and so on, so thanks to each and everyone of you. Both events were very successful, which, I’m sure, makes all the effort worthwhile.
There were again a number of results of note by club members recently. Eoin Keith along with Hugh McLindon (3ROC) came first in our own Rogaine. Paul Mahon with Roisin McDonnell (GEN) came second overall and was first mixed in the same event. The best all Setanta team was Philip Brennan and Dessie Shorten in the vets who came in ninth overall. In the Leinster's (which doubled as the Irish Champs) Geraldine O’Riordan (W21N) was first, Maura Higgins was second in W60l with Faith White third in the same class. Tony Doolin came fourth in M21S and fifth places were achieved by Eoin Keith (M21L) and Fergus McCann (M21S). Finally Nina Phillips was seventh on the very competitive W21E class. At the very recent (and very boggy) Northern Irish Championships Faith White was first in W60L and Dave Weston second in M35L. Nina Phillips ran for Ireland in the Senior Home International at the same event.
 
Finally a quick word on mapping.  We hope to get Killakee and the new area of Upper Glendasan digitised professionally in preparation of fieldwork.  The school area of St Killians in Bray we hope to draw and map ourselves. The IOA are offering grants for mapping expenses and map production and we will be applying for these in a hope to lessen costs. Anew deadline for map production will be sent to clubs by the IOA as the foot and mouth disease upset every clubs plans with regard to mapping, and we hope to have Killakee and St Killians ready in good time. So anyone willing to lend a hand can they contact Dave Weston (01-2960854) or Brian Power (01-4941378).
 

 

 

Bits ‘n’ Pieces
 

 

·         There appears to be a growing informality surrounding the 'controlling' of events, especially minor ones.  In many cases an experienced orienteer (rather than a qualified controller) takes on the basic duties of a controller. This is according to IOA Controller of Technical Standards Aonghus O'Cleirigh who has proposed to overhaul the Controllers' list. Aonghus proposes to amalgamate national controller grades [C2 and C3] into one single grade namely 'Controller'.  Certification as such would be contingent on passing an IOA recognised Controllers course and fulfilling certain course-planning and event organisation criteria.  Conditions for retaining this status also need be worked out. As far as I am aware, we don’t have any club member who is properly certified as a controller (everyone is too lazy to do the course).

 

·         The Hillrunners circuit training is back on Wednesday evening at Sion Hill, Frebble College Gym and not the secondary school (turn right just before lights for Cross Avenue on Merrion Avenue if you are coming from the Blackrock end).  Session begins at 7.15pm and costs £2. This is a very good session that caters for all standards and comes highly recommended.

 

·         Unfortunately, Foot and Mouth Disease hasn't gone away. While we are clear in Ireland the situation in Britain does present a risk. The risk increases in the autumn (changing weather conditions lengthen the incubation period for the virus). There is still understandable concern within the farming community and orienteers need to respect this and show consideration to landowners. So just to remind you we are still operating under the following guidelines from the Department of Agriculture: - (1) Disinfect your gear especially your footwear before and after events. (2) Avoid enclosed farmland where possible. (3) Avoid direct contact with sheep, cattle, goats and deer. (4) Keep dogs on a lead and away from susceptible animals. (5) If you are travelling to and from Britain you should avoid infected areas.  Those who have been on a farm anywhere in Britain are requested not enter farmland in Ireland for 21 days. Up-to-date information is available on the Department of Agriculture website www.irlgov.ie/daff.  
 
·         Coillte has won an International Forest Stewardship Council (FSC) certificate, which acknowledges that its forests are well managed in accordance with strict environmental, economic and social criteria. The presentation coincided with the launch of Coillte’s social and environmental report. The FSC is an international non-profit organisation founded to support environmentally appropriate, socially beneficial and economically viable management of the world’s forests.  Wonder what the criteria are?
·         For all you would be ‘squaddies’ it is planned to hold an Irish Squad seminar again this year (Sat 01-Dec-2001) which will be in either Crusaders or Sion Hill school gymnasium (or both). Invited is anyone who wants to compete for Ireland in the future at Senior International level. This is likely to include a circuit training / aerobics session, a lecture on orienteering in Switzerland from the guys running the Euromeeting event in November.  Squad management and policy will also be discussed and motions taken as necessary.

 
·         Bored with the Dublin marathon and looking for something challenging? The Snowdonia marathon is a reasonably tough course with a number of climbs, the toughest hill being at about 21 miles with a steep final descent into Llanberis to finish. Entry forms can be got from Simon Walters at simon.r.walters@aib.ie. Much more extreme is the first marathon to the South Pole. This is being organized by Canadian firm Adventure Network International (ANI). Runners will have to contend with the South Pole's summer weather, which can still bring temperatures as low as minus-13 degrees and must cross ice fields and snow drifts. Up to 75 competitors, each paying $25,000, will go through assessments of their health and running ability. Entrants should have run at least four marathons and have experience of mountain running and high-altitude, cold temperature endurance events. Those accepted for the race will spend a few days acclimatising to the polar plateau's 9,000-foot altitude at the company's base before beginning the race. After you…

 

·         Finally congratulations to team ‘Spirit of Setanta’ containing Paul Mahon and Eoin Keith who won this years National Adventure Marathon. About a dozen members took part this year – the event goes from strength to strength.

 
 
 

MOUNTAIN RUNNING

 
 

The hill running season is now virtually over for the year and we have some very good results to report. In the summer long Leinster League Eoin Keith came third, Gerry Lalor eighth, Paul Mahon tenth, Dessie Shorten 13th (and fourth vet) and Aaron shorten 18th (and first junior). Also Caitlin Bent was second F50 and Maura Higgins first F60. In the Leinster Championship series Paul Mahon came third, Gerry Lalor fourth, Eoin Keith fifth and Caitlin Bent was first FSV and third woman overall. Finally, in the Irish Championship series Paul Mahon was sixth and Gerry Lalor seventh.

 
The IMRA AGM will take place at the Powerscourt Arms Hotel at 3:00pm on 10/11/2001 (after the Powerscourt Ridge). Later that evening the very popular and enjoyable IMRA dinner will take place at the Leinster Cricket Club, Rathmines at 8:30. Tickets (cost £15) can be obtained from Nina Phillips (087-2873150) or Joe Lalor of IMRA at jlalor@eircom.net. Sore heads for the Munster’s the next day so.

  

Next year on 8th June IMRA hope to organise a Wicklow Way Relay starting in Kilmashogue and finishing outside Shillelagh. It is hoped that the whole event to take place in daylight over 16 hours in eight fairly equidistant stages. To make the event as even as possible and accessible to all, various different team formats have been proposed. This event is still not finalised but if it does go ahead I have no doubt that we will have at least on team entered. Watch this space.

